AVALON ENVIRONMENTAL COMMISSION

MARCH 18, 2014

The meeting was called to order at 4:00 pm  by Chairman Reynolds.  Flag salute.  Chairman Reynolds read the Open Public Meetings Act.  Roll call was taken.

Present:  Beth Tipping, Donna Rothman, Terry Sasdelli, Brian Reynolds

Absent:  Debanne Macaluso, Kevin Coyle, Stuart Friedman

A motion to approve the minutes of the January 28, 2014 meeting was made by Terry Sasdelli and seconded by Beth Tipping. Approved by all.

Brian Reynolds and Donna Rothman attended an ANJEC training session on March 15th.  Three topics were discussed.  1) The Environmental Commission’s powers and responsibilities – the Environmental Commission is an advisory group, not an enforcement group.  2)  Creating and updating environmental resource inventory.  This has never been done, the EC applied for an grant from ANJEC previously.  Brian will talk to Jeff Hesley about possibly getting funds from Sustainable New Jersey.  The inventory should be part of the Master Plan.  3)  Land Use Planning and Site Plan Review.  In the past, the EC has reviewed plans for projects and made comments for the DEP.

Dune Vegetation Management Plan update.  

·  Buerger, Bayberry Drive.  Authorization has been signed off on by Lomax which will be reviewing the Japanese Black Pine population.  Revised plans due by Hess and sent to neighbors for comments.

· Larkin, 73rd Street.  Lomax prepared proposal.  Larkin will discuss with neighbors this spring.

·   Roberts, 19th Street.  Will discuss with his neighbors before moving forward.

· Middleton – continuing north toward 73rd Street beach path.

· Scarpa – 100 40th St.  Unapproved vegetation replacement.

Brian sent EC members paperwork on healthy forest initiative.  Vines destroying maritime forest.  Brian asked EC members for their comments so he can send to Joe Lomax.

Armacost Park.  Field survey carried out.  Looking for tiger salamander.  Found larvae on Route 9.  Found nothing in Armacost Park.  Found saline in Park which is conducive to breeding.  

Brian received e-mail from Stephanie Egger (Conserve Wildlife Foundation) who wants to conduct survey of Avalon’s residents and visitors regarding terrapins.  More information is needed.  Donna said that the Wetlands has most of this information.  Adjournment at 4:50.
